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United States Department of State

Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs

Office of English Language Programs
January 8, 2007
To whom this may concern,

It is a pleasure to write a letter of reference for Jay Miller.  In 2006, Jay worked closely with us in organizing and ultimately implementing the first international summer camp for 12-14 year old youth from Slovakia, Hungary, Romania and Serbia on the theme of “Teaching Tolerance and Inter-ethnic Understanding” in Hungary.  Jay proved to be instrumental in all aspects of the camp.  He played a central role in planning the schedule, especially the artistic, theatrical and athletic aspects of the program.  He helped select and train the camp counselors (Hungarian university students) who were responsible for the athletic and artistic aspects of the camp.  He was also in charge of the camp’s evening activities which included theatrical presentations, international sharing nights, story tellings and talent shows.  In every respect, Jay was absolutely wonderful.
During the camp itself, Jay was Camp Director.  His roles included overseeing the artistic and athletic programs, supervising the counselors, counseling students and teachers, facilitating some of the activities (e.g. Yoga), facilitating and often leading the evening activities and performing.  Jay’s enthusiasm is contagious.   His opening evening performance, largely story telling and pantomime, set the tone for the entire camp.   From the very beginning, he earned the admiration of all the participants (65 students and 13 teachers, plus his 7 counselors).    He engages audiences young and old and escorts them into other worlds, both imaginary and real.  He gets people to think about themselves and others through laughter, song and stories.  Jay, on stage, is truly magical.  Jay, at the camp, was very special.
I have also had the opportunity to see Jay perform in other venues here in Budapest.   I was equally impressed.  He appeals to mature adult audiences as well as younger audiences.  Recently, I was working at an American cultural center in Debrecen when three students walked in, asking for the CD of Jay’s recent performance there.  They had heard about the performance from friends who gave it rave reviews and learned that the performance had been recorded and was available for viewing.  I wasn’t surprised by the rave reviews or the interest in his program.  I hope he can continue working with us for years to come.
In short, I respect Jay and value him as a colleague.  He’s great with kids.  He has superb inter-personal skills.  He is wonderful on stage.  He’s creative, dynamic and enthusiastic in all his endeavors.  I do not hesitate to recommend Jay.  If you have any questions, please contact me directly. 

Sincerely,

Dr. Craig L. Dicker
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